
Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

Monthly meeting minutes 

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Phil Kriesel. Chair 

Kriesel confirmed the agenda was posted in appropriate places and the town’s website. 

Members present were Chairperson Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis and James Engman, Treasurer 

Joann Beltz, and Clerk Judy May. There were 5 audience member present. Roll call completed.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion and seconded by Supervisor Engman to approve the Regular Monthly 

Meeting Minutes of July 20, 2021. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion to accept the August 2021 Expenditures as presented. Motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Engman. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Beltz reported an adjusted balance of $758,222.50.  

New Business: 

First agenda item: Driveway application WB-188-14 Patrick Wagner, Hwy 8 and Luber Lane. Supervisor 

Engman stated that he inspected and no culvert is required. Supervisor Engman made a motion to 

approve the driveway permit. Supervisor Rudis seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote. 

. 

Old Business: 

First agenda item: Driveway Application WB-1045 Jalane Okray, Old Hwy K. Supervisors agreed that the 

driveway needs a culvert. Supervisor Rudis made a motion to approve the driveway permit with the 

stipulation that a culvert be placed. Supervisor Engman seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice 

vote. 

Second agenda item: Oneida Lake Access: Surveyor Ted Somer informed Chair Kriesel that he had 

previously placed posts at the walk-in access, but someone removed them. He was replacing them the 

same day as this meeting. Chair Kriesel informed the board that he was going to take pictures following 

the meeting in case anyone took them again and he would notify the Oneida County Sheriff’s Department.  

Scott Platta informed the board that he would be willing to move any trees that he had previously planted 

if they were in the way of the new access.  

Supervisor Engman stated he called several employees at the WI DNR to make sure there wasn’t a need 

for a permit prior to placing the trail. He wasn’t able to get a definitive answer; other than, the DNR is 

particularly picky with what could be done.  

After discussion, the board agreed that there would be a graveled parking area for two parking spots, 

crushed gravel will be placed to create a trail over the hill and will stop approximately 40’ from the shore, 

and some old blacktop is in place that can be used as part of the trail. The town will cut an area of brush 

approximately 10’ wide at the shore to further identify the access area and will maintain during normal 

cutting during the summer. Chair Kriesel asked for any other discussion. None was given.  Tabled to next 

month. 

Third agenda item: Town Roads 

• Scott Platta informed the board of a very large pothole on Old Hwy K, south of the Frontier 

building. Chair Kriesel stated that he would send the road crew out to do more pothole repairs on 

the town roads.  
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• Chair Kriesel informed the board that Bowens mowed, cleaned up trees, and did work on 

Crestwood Drive. 

• Ted Somer request two “Slow-Children Playing” signs. Clerk May was instructed to order them. 

• Tom Hablewitz informed the board that a weight limit sign had been taken from the top of 

Reicherts Drive leading to the bridge. Clerk May was instructed to order a new one. 

• Rambling Lane-Ted Somer is working with Oneida County. Tabled to next month. 

Fourth agenda item: Public Comments 

• None-All were “burnt out.” 

A motion was made by Supervisor Rudis and seconded by Supervisor Engman to adjourn the meeting at 

6:28 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote.  

 


